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railroad will administer the training of 
previously uncertified engineers with 
extensive operating experience or pre-
viously certified engineers who have 
had their certification expire. If a rail-
road’s certification program fails to 
specify how to train a previously cer-
tified engineer hired from another rail-
road, then the railroad shall require 
the newly hired engineer to take the 
hiring railroad’s entire training pro-
gram. A railroad relying on another’s 
certification shall determine that: 

(1) The prior certification is still 
valid in accordance with the provisions 
of §§ 240.201, 240.217, and 240.307; 

(2) The prior certification was for the 
same classification of locomotive or 
train service as the certification being 
issued under this section; 

(3) The person has received training 
on and visually observed the physical 
characteristics of the new territory in 
accordance with § 240.123; 

(4) The person has demonstrated the 
necessary knowledge concerning the 
railroad’s operating rules in accord-
ance with § 240.125; 

(5) The person has demonstrated the 
necessary performance skills con-
cerning the railroad’s operating rules 
in accordance with § 240.127. 

(b) [Reserved] 

[64 FR 60993, Nov. 8, 1999]

§ 240.227 Reliance on qualification re-
quirements of other countries. 

(a) A railroad that conducts joint op-
erations with a Canadian railroad may 
certify, for the purposes of compliance 
with this part, that a person is quali-
fied to be a locomotive or train service 
engineer provided it determines that: 

(1) The person is employed by the Ca-
nadian railroad; and 

(2) The person meets or exceeds the 
qualifications standards issued by 
Transport Canada for such service. 

(b) Any Canadian railroad that is re-
quired to comply with this regulation 
may certify that a person is qualified 
to be a locomotive or train service en-
gineer provided it determines that: 

(1) The person is employed by the Ca-
nadian railroad; and 

(2) The person meets or exceeds the 
qualifications standards issued by 
Transport Canada for such service.

§ 240.229 Requirements for joint oper-
ations territory. 

(a) Except for minimal joint oper-
ations provided for in paragraph (f) of 
this section, no railroad that is respon-
sible for controlling the conduct of 
joint operations with another railroad 
shall permit or require any person to 
operate a locomotive in any class of 
train or engine service unless that per-
son has been certified as a qualified lo-
comotive engineer for the purposes of 
joint operations and issued a certifi-
cate that complies with § 240.223. 

(b) Each railroad that is responsible 
for controlling the conduct of joint op-
erations with another railroad shall 
certify a person as a qualified loco-
motive engineer for the purposes of 
joint operations either by making the 
determinations required under subpart 
C of this part or by relying on the cer-
tification issued by another railroad 
under this part. 

(c) A railroad that controls joint op-
erations may rely on the certification 
issued by another railroad under the 
following conditions: 

(1) The controlling railroad shall de-
termine: 

(i) That the person has been certified 
as a qualified engineer under the provi-
sions of this part by the railroad which 
employs that individual; 

(ii) That the person certified as a lo-
comotive engineer by the other rail-
road has demonstrated the necessary 
knowledge concerning the controlling 
railroad’s operating rules, if the rules 
are different; 

(iii) That the person certified as a lo-
comotive engineer by the other rail-
road has the necessary operating skills 
concerning the joint operations terri-
tory; and 

(iv) That the person certified as a lo-
comotive engineer by the other rail-
road has the necessary familiarity with 
the physical characteristics for the 
joint operations territory; and, 

(2) The railroad which employs the 
individual shall determine that the 
person called to operate on the control-
ling railroad is a certified engineer who 
is qualified to operate on that track 
segment; and 

(3) Each locomotive engineer who is 
called to operate on another railroad 
shall: 
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